
Registered Office: First Floor, Rosemount House, Huddersfield Road, Elland, West Yorkshire, United Kingdom, HX5 0EE

10th February 2023
Planning Services,
Powys County Hall,
Spa Road East,
Llandrindod Wells,
Powys,
LD1 5LG

Dear Sirs, your Reference: Application 22/1966/FUL

Re: Change of Use Planning Application for a 5* Luxury Holiday Lodge Park at Penstrowed
Quarry. Client: Mr Graham Grigg, GF Grigg Ltd, Penstrowed Quarry, Penstrowed, Caersws,
Powys, SY17 5SG.

Addendum to Pre-Application Consultation (PAC) Report

The initial PAC Consultation was undertaken between the periods 22nd January 2022 to 28th
February 2022, at that time there was no requirement to consult with the Fire and Rescue
Authority, subsequently new legislation has been adopted which now requires PAC Consultation
of FRA's.

The Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Service were Served Notice and Consulted as a
Specialist Consultee on 10th January 2023. The Statutory 28 days expired on 7th February 2023,
and no response has been received - in excess of 30 days has passed, and the requirement to
consult has therefore been satisfied.

A copy of the email serving Notice is provided below, with the Application Documents also being
made available / sent via WeTransfer on 10th January 2023.
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